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• Reminder to all members: Start logging your trail hours!





MHTA Board


President: John Whitney: whitneysminis@verizon.net


Vice Pres: Sharon Thomsen: animalover00xx@yahoo.com


Treasurer: Brian Hickey: hicks@cheshire.net 


Secretary: Barbara Kahn: rubikahn@yahoo.com


Newsletter: Krys Swan: ksd_zine@yahoo.com








Trail Tip of the Month: �For those of you that have started riding during the winter thaw, remember to walk your horse so he is completely dry before turning him back out. You do not want his long coat causing a chill because it is damp from sweat.








Monadnock Happy Trails Association


Meets: First Wednesday of each Month at the Swanzey Public Library, Route 32, Swanzey Center, NH


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mhta.synthasite.com" ��www.mhta.synthasite.com�








~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


�


• Norma Gewanter will ask an equine ophthalmologist to speak to our club. Club members are encouraged to bring ideas for speakers to the meetings.














Schedule of events~~~~~~~~~~~~~





• We feel the need to start planning some club rides! Ted and Norma will host an early June ride, date to be announced. Rail trail ride at the end of May, day to be decided. There is a 13 mile Ride for The Cure on June 7th in Barre, MA. Nancie Jarvis has more info for anyone interested. Nancie will also let us know about upcoming NHHT rides. Beth Phippard will let us know the dates for the beach ride.








• We discussed the possibility of holding a Tack'n Tag Sale early in April. We questioned keeping the vendors to a member’s only limit. In the interest of getting the ball rolling as quickly as possible, we ask you to vote on line. Hold the sale? yes/no and members only? yes/no. You can send your votes to Barb and she will tally them, and then report back to you all.





• We had a brief discussion about safety ties and which snap goes where. Opinions seem to be split; there is valid support for each method. Some people feel that the heavy safety snap is a real danger when it is flying through the air; some feel that people are safer releasing a struggling or panicking horse from a distance.





• We just received notice about a high school equestrian team that is looking for support to compete. Are we interested as a club to support them? Gayle thought perhaps we could ask them to come speak with us before we decide. The team is from Monadnock Regional High School.�














February 2009 Meeting Highlights





• We were glad to see Bill Carson well enough to join us for the meeting. Bill has been started on dialysis. He appreciates our concern and will let us know if we can be of help. We are all wishing Bill well.





• The board requested volunteers for the offices of president, treasurer, and secretary. There were no volunteers at this time so the incumbents will continue to serve until someone steps forward.


• We voted to hold dues to the 2008 amounts of $15.00 individual and $20.00 for a family.�


• We voted to make donations to the Mt Caesar Library in the amount of $125.00 twice a year 


• At our last meeting, Beth supplied us with forms for emergency responders to be used when trailering our horses. We felt that this is a great idea and will make copies for other interested members.


• A request of hard copies of the newsletter to be mailed to Ted and Norma Gewanter, Maureen Blackledge, Denny Wheeler, and Bill Carson. 








February 2009





February 2009
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• Many of us have learned much from the teachings of Sally Swift in our riding lifetimes. Sally has been ill this winter and her friends thought she would be cheered by cards. The email request has been forwarded to members but if anyone missed the address, let Barb know.  � HYPERLINK "mailto:rubikahn@yahoo.com" ��rubikahn@yahoo.com�


• Visit us at www.mhta.synthasite.com














